Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Asbestos
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. St John’s Primary School from around 1952 until 1958 (East Ave, Leicester, LE2 1TE) 

2. Wyggeston Boys Grammar School which later became Wyggeston and Queen Elizabeth I College, from around 1958 until 1965 (University Rd, Leicester, LE1 7RJ). 

3. Longslade Upper School, which later became Longslade Community College and then The Cedars Academy, from September 1975 to December 1980. (Wanlip Lane, Birstall Leicester, LE4 4GH) 

We should be grateful if you could confirm whether you hold any of the following: 

- Planning documents relating to these sites in any year from 1952 onwards. 

- Asbestos surveys of these schools. 

- Documents relating to asbestos level testing in these schools. 

- Particularly for Wyggeston Boys Grammar School, documents relating to the post war huts and their subsequent demolition. 

- Other information relating to asbestos in these schools. 

Answer:
The Council has no Asbestos records on file for these buildings for the time periods requested.

St John the Baptist is a Voluntary Aided school and not maintained by the Local Authority. The CofE Diocese would have the records.  

Wyggeston Boys Grammar School and Longslade Upper School are not local authority schools managed by Leicester City Council.  Leicestershire County Council may hold the records. 
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, the information is not held by the Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

